
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
10th July - 14th July 2023: 

Week 1
Principal's Message

Dear parents, carers and students,

Thank you to all of you for your patience with the unusual arrangements for this week. We were 
delighted to have been able to continue with both the Year 6 Induction Day and the Year 10 Taster Day 
at Runshaw College, both of which were a huge success. A huge thank you to the Achievement Team 
and the Year 7s, who made Wednesday a really memorable and enjoyable day for our very nervous 
Year 6 pupils.

Last night we also said goodbye to our fabulous cohort of Year 11s at the annual Parklands Prom. It 
was an amazing evening and all of the pupils looked incredible. They celebrated their five years at 
Parklands by dancing the night away at Rivington Barn. Please see the school social media pages for 
photographs of them in their stunning Prom outfits.

Important dates for your diaries:

● Friday 21st July - Learning Challenge Festival Day. Families and carers are invited - more 
information to follow next week.

● Friday 28th July - End of Academic year. Pupils finish at 1pm.
● Monday 4th September - INSET Day. No pupils in school.
● Tuesday 5th September -  Year 7 and 11 in school only.
● Wednesday 6th September -  All pupils in school.

Following extensive consultation with the Governing body and staff, we have taken the decision to 
extend form time by 5 minutes each morning. From 5th September, school will start at 8.35am for all 
pupils. The end of day remains unchanged and pupils will finish at 3pm.



PARKLANDS BULLETIN
3rd July - 7th July 2023: 

Week 1
Whole School Messages

Are you having a summer wardrobe clear out? 
If so, we would really appreciate donations of unwanted clothes and accessories for our Derian house 
charity event. 
If you could send into school any donations you have and pass them onto Mrs O’Keefe. 
Thank you 🙂

A huge thank you to all parents/carers/family members who attended the Year 8 Global Goals Fair. I 
think you’ll agree that, with only 3 lessons on their projects, the standard of students’ work was 
incredibly impressive. I hope that parents who spoke to the children about their projects would agree 
that their background knowledge and passion for the United Nations’ Global Goals was impressive! I 
feel that the future of our planet is in safe hands with this cohort of year 8!

The top three projects, chosen by Mrs Gray, will be announced during students’ next Aspire lesson. 

Monday’s Mental Mindfulness Colouring workshop will finish for the term on Monday 10th of July. We 
will be running the group again starting from the second week back in September.
 Mrs O’Reilly or Miss Shields

Year 7 Messages

No messages.

Year 8 Messages

No messages.

Year 9 Messages

No messages.

Year 10 Messages

No messages.

Year 11 Messages

No messages.



Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 21 pupils since September
Year 8: 26 pupils since September
Year 9: 17 pupils since September
Year 10: 42 students since September
All: 106 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous week?
Year 7: 146 pupils
Year 8: 130 pupils
Year 9: 107 pupils

   Year 10: 148 students
   All: 531 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 3?
Year 7: 125 pupils
Year 8: 91 pupils
Year 9: 67 pupils

     Year 10: 114 students
   All: 397 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/16Dp_rWKFqSb_3QacSEidwrGdLu607D-2CyQhqlQU2EQ/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Head Students’ Page

Hello everyone, 

This week started off with an inset day which signals 
the final few weeks of term. 

On Wednesday, Year 7 came in to welcome our new 
Year 6 for the first time. Their presence provided 
valuable support and guidance to incoming students, 
helping them settle in to the school environment, well 
done! 

Meanwhile, Year 10 had an exciting opportunity to 
attend a college induction day at Runshaw College, 
where they received valuable information about further 
education options and explored potential pathways.

Lucas.



Whole School Messages

Our last Secure session was all about sexism and the pupils had a number of questions and queries 
regarding this topic, so next week’s Secure session will take the form of, ‘You asked, we answered’. 
This should help pupils to understand the rationale of the school's approach to this issue and aid a 
much deeper understanding of how the topic affects our whole school community and what we are 
doing to combat this.
The slides shown to your child will be available on your child’s Secure Google classroom after the 
session if you would like to talk with them about it.

Student Voice  - You asked, we did…

- Pupils asked for a canopy over the English block to prevent them getting wet when waiting for 
their lessons. - A canopy for over the English has arrived and will be fitted over the 
summer break.

- Pupils asked about a canopy for their bikes - This was discussed with Mrs Slater in school and 
here is our response - An overhead bike canopy possibly won’t work as rain will get in 
from the sides. For now, I would suggest pupils cover their seats simply with a carrier 
bag.  We could look at a fully covered unit but it will come down to cost. We may go 
down the canopy route and look at putting sides on it.  I’ve put it for review in 
September when the new budget is available and will push to look into different options.  
We will definitely do something, it’s just finding the most effective way whilst balancing 
the cost. 

- Pupils asked how we could stop pupils going down the side of the pavilion down the hill as it is 
ruining the grass - Railings were fitted around a month ago at the side of the pavilion to 
stop the shortcut to the lower playcourt.  Once a decision is made with regards to the all 
weather pitch we will look at the cost to secure the slope on the left.

- Pupils asked for an update on a lift - We are waiting for funding for the lift.  Mr Mitchell 
emailed his contact around a month ago and they replied stating it was still being 
looked into.

- Pupils asked for pictured signage to be put up around school to help our new EAL learners get 
around - Mrs Donohue has completed this and new signage will be in place before the 
end of term.

- Pupils asked for bins on the bottom part of the field to help with litter - We now put bins on 
this area to encourage pupils to use these to keep our school environment clean and 
tidy. 

Thank you! 
Miss Cosgrove, Mrs Fox and the Student Voice



Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

Congratulations to our fantastic Girls Football teams who were very successful last week. Our year 7 
teams won the plate and came 2nd in the cup and then our 9/10 team won their entire competition 
after penalties!



Whole School Message

Time is running out to sign up for the Disneyland Paris trip. Sign up by paying the £100 deposit on 
Scopay. 



Whole School Messages

Please find the video of the trip here. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XQcYaxBxaNvPFf-tu1vTdrgJ7wLhcOv1/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

Please find a video of the scores as we go into BLACKOUT.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1z-0CzNobVibb4zjYcKti-FbNsuY2Zp8w/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

You will have received an email via Edulink regarding the next reward trip.  For any further details, 
please contact Mrs Fox (gfox@parklandsacademy.co.uk)



Whole School Messages
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Whole School Messages


